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A receit return to Parliament gives a

number of figures as to the insolvencies
in the varjous Provinces, in the years
1878 and 1879. In Ontario the number
in 1878 was 75.9, with liabilities to, the
amnount of $10,929,622, whilst in 1879
the nurnber increased to 788, but with
liabilities reduced to $8,6 12,907. The
corresponding figures, as to Quebec, are
518, and $11,081,035, for 1878, and 638
and $13,650,911-, for 1879. The average
dividend per cent. was, for Ontario 38'3
in 1878, and 33-4 in 1879 ; and for
Quebec, 21ý9 in 1878, and 34-8 in 1879-

Is there any diversity of opinion regard-
ing the following deliverance of the So-
licitor's Journal ? IlThe tendency of the
day in ail matters- and legal matters
form no exception-seems to us to be to-
wards over-elaboration. Essays such as
Lord Bacon's could neyer be produced at
the present day ; where he would write an
essay on a topic in a couple of pages, a
thinker of the present day would occupy
forty. The samne kind of observation ap-
plies to many judgmnents of the present
day." In this connection we would com-
merîd the singular succinctness-the com-
prehensive brevity of the opinions-of'
Chief Justice Waite of the Supreme
Court of the United States. They are
models of judicial directness for which
the over-worked. advocate is thankfal in
this age of volurninous judgmnents.

We had hoped before this to have fur-
nished our readers with a review of Mr.
Aipheus Todd's recent able work upon
IlParliamentary Government in the Brit-


